
Statement by the Consul General of Sri Lanka
on the Motion to Recognize Sri Lankan New Year Day

As the Consul General of Sri Lanka, I thank you for this opportunity to speak here today. I am aware 
that recently, a Sri Lankan-Canadian delegate spoke passionately to request that Sri Lankan New 
Year Day be recognized by the Toronto Catholic District School Board.  I feel inspired as a fellow 
Sri Lankan by Kumari’s courage to speak for all the Sri Lankans who are part of this community.  
Tonight, I wish to tell you why this celebration is so important to all the Sri Lankan people in 
Canada and around the world.

Back home in Sri Lanka, this festival is better known as the Sinhala-Tamil New Year.  Despite its 
name, it is the highlight of the year for all Sri Lankans regardless of ethnicity or faith.  The culture 
and values of Sri Lanka are reflected in our diversity. There are multiple ethnicities, religions and 
languages spoken in Sri Lanka.  Sinhalese, Moor, Tamil, Muslim and Burgher are a few.  In Sri 
Lanka you will find mosques, kovils, temples and churches built side-by-side reflecting the diversity 
and friendship that exists among our people.

Sri Lankans enjoy a unique, humble and artistic lifestyle.  We deeply value entertaining and are 
known for our warm hospitality.  Plates of home-made sweets are exchanged between neighbors and 
tradition dictates that those plates must not be returned empty.  Customs and traditions have been 
deeply ingrained and passed down from one generation to the next for over 2,500 years. These 
traditions are lovingly intertwined in day-to-day life among all our people.

The underlying message of the New Year celebration are the tenets of unity and hope for the future.  
Leaving behind any resentments and misunderstandings of the past and ushering in a new beginning 
is the key to the future of our nation.  Sinhala-Tamil New Year has always been annually celebrated 
in the spirit of unity and inclusivity, fostering positive transformation of the heart and the mind.

Recognizing the Sri Lankan New Year Day would be a wonderful step forward to acknowledging the 
diversity of the Sri Lankan population in your community and to fostering unity among all who live 
here.

I thank you for your consideration of this Motion.

by Thushara Rodrigo
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